Dear Parents/Guardians,

I am excited for us to get back to school for the new year!  Your child will receive my Policies and Procedures handout in class.  Please ask your child to share that with you so you also know what I expect of my students.  Please sign that sheet and return it to me so I know that you have gone over it with your child.
Your child will be held responsible for his/her work, as I believe responsibility is a major part of maturing.  You can expect your child to have some form of an assignment daily, most of which will be started and possibly finished at school. Please check the agenda daily with him/her to make sure the work is completed for the following day. You may want to download the free Kami extension on your home computer to finish any necessary homework.  Schoology is a great place for you to refer to as well. Everything your child will need if he/she is absent will be ON Schoology.     Please check Infinite Campus for your child’s grade for language arts and/or reading.  It is so important for you to have an Infinite Campus account as each week I have it send out an email to let you know if your child is missing any work!  I can help you get one if needed.
Please look at your child’s agenda book, Schoology, the Parent Portal, your email, and my Weebly site at https://mrstoupal.weebly.com  regularly.  These are the effective ways that we communicate with you.  Most of your child’s assignments that are not done on Schoology will be kept in a folder at school.  If you have any questions, let me know.
The use of someone else’s work to complete an assignment will be given no credit until it has been completed in a different format.  I would rather your child come early or stay after school to work on it than copy the answers from someone else.   Most teachers are available Monday through Thursday until 4 p.m. to help your child.  PLEASE check with the teacher first before you plan to have your child stay in case we are not available due to a meeting!  Please have transportation planned for when your child is finished at 4 p.m.
I am looking forward to a year filled with growth, and learning!  Please contact me at the phone number below if needed, or send me your email address so I can contact you in that convenient manner.  I will also be using Google Voice during the day and evening to send texts to you from the number below. Please let me know if you do not prefer texts.  Watch for emails sent from the Parent Portal each week about missing work, as well.
Respectfully,

Kari Toupal

Sixth Grade Teacher-Language Arts and Reading

Chamberlain Middle School
Email address: kari.toupal@k12.sd.us

School Phone 605-234-4467
Google Voice text 605-223-1834 
